CVBB General Meeting Minutes

13 February 2012

The meeting was called to order at **7:05 pm** by Jere Engelman. There were approximately 23 members in attendance.

A motion was made, seconded and carried to approve the **January 2012** meeting minutes, with one correction, as follows – the date for the Five Guys fundraiser is January 19th and not January 18th, as previously recorded.

Treasurer's Report – Dominic Sherony

- Loss to date is approximately \$6,200.
- Student accounts currently have \$21,196.
- A motion was made, seconded and carried to approve the Treasurer's report, as stated.

President's Report – Jere Engelman:

- It has been noted that the bass drummers need new drumheads for their drums. Normally, these need to be replaced for each season. Due to economic constraints, the current ones have not been replaced for four seasons. They have been stretched repeatedly to accommodate outdoor/indoor sounds. The cost for replacement is \$600, with \$100 available through a private donation. A motion was made to order new drumheads and have them replaced in time for the next competition on February 18th.
- Application for seniors for a CVBB scholarship; these are made available to seniors each year.
- There will be a Drum line competition this weekend at Trinity HS: drum line performs at 1:35 pm, middle guard at 2:50 pm, and senior guard at 3:35 pm. Next weekend will be at Lower Dauphin.
- Echoes in the Dome meeting is February 28th at 6:15 pm in the orchestra room.
- The spare tire was purchased for the small trailer so it is ready for travel.
- Wildwood meeting coming up next week.
- Mr. Porter and Mrs. Maclay encourage all band parents to attend school board meetings.
- It was proposed that someone make a DVD of the 2011 season. Janet Rickey will ask her husband if he is interested, as he has video of all competitions. If anyone else is interested in making one, please contact Jere Engelman.
- There is a problem with mailing list; please be patient if you receive multiple emails until this is fixed.
- Committee chairpersons: see list...chief cook, fry wagon/non-stadium events, outdoor props, photography, sign and bleacher covers, promotional merchandise coordinator...please see Jere if you are interested in helping with any of these committees.
- Indoor percussion needs a large space to paint their tarp…looking for a large vacant building. Discussed a few ideas to pursue, including vacant car dealerships.

Band Director's Report

- Upcoming: two design team meetings for next season, looking at songs now. Would like to have props started and a skeleton made for use during band camp so students get more practice time with them.
- Meeting with Mike Craig on Thursday about locations for band rehearsals. This will be posted on the website as soon as it is decided.

- Drum corps this summer. The two top corps are Cadets and Carolina Crown...cadets will be in Chambersburg this summer so we will probably see Carolina Crown perform here Sunday July 8th.
- Proposed moving band camp up one week earlier this year so we can use the turf field. The proposed dates will be July 30th to August 10th.
- A few staff changes: adding a few people for visual aid help.

Meeting was adjourned at 7:45 pm.

The next meeting will be held on Monday March 12th at 7:00 pm in the orchestra room.

Respectfully submitted,

Jenny Pyers, Recording Secretary